
 

 

Feedback: Departmental Bargaining Chamber (DBC) - 17 

May 2021 
 

Public-Private partnership: Commercial banks 

The employer reported that it is in a process of entering into a partnership agreement with the six 

commercial banks to render Home Affairs services. The aim is to increase access to the services and 

minimise long queues at Home Affairs offices. The presentation is attached for ease of reference.  

 

The PSA noted the report and cautioned the employer not to tamper with the conditions of service of 

employees who are currently deployed at banks for a pilot project. The recruitment process will be closely 

monitored. A task team will be formed to oversee the process until it is completed. A special DBC meeting 

will be convened on 11 June 2021 to discuss the contents of the agreement. Members will be informed of 

the developments. 

 

Offline system and targets 

It was reported in the previous edition of the Informus that the PSA was concerned about the safety of 

employees amidst threats by the members of the public owing to the offline system. The PSA urged the 

employer to issue an internal circular to outline steps to be followed by employees when the system is 

offline. The PSA requested the employer to review and adjust the daily targets to be achieved when the 

system is offline. An internal circular was issued as per the PSA’s request and can be found on the DHA’s 

website. Furthermore, the employer agreed to review and adjust the targets when the system is offline. 

The PSA will continue to monitor developments and advise members.   

 

The PSA wants to take this opportunity to wish all employees who are unwell owing to COVID-19 a 

safe and speedy recovery. 

 

 

GENERAL MANAGER 

 

FOR PSA MEMBERS: DEPARTMENT OF HOME AFFAIRS (DHA) 

 

18-05-2021 
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